10 DOWNING STREET

From the Private Secretary 4 August 1986

i
Jas

The Prime Minister has seen the exchange between the
Paymaster General and the Secretary of State for the
Environment about the Unified Pollution Inspectorate. She
has agreed in general to the terms of the draft announcement
enclosed with the Paymaster General's letter of 31 July
subject to the addition of the following sentence:-

"The Prime Minister has now agreed that this transfer
should take place, and that the Industrial Air
Pollution Inspectorate should form part of a unified
pollution inspectorate.”

after the first sentence of page 2 of the existing draft.

The Prime Minister has, however, asked whether there is
not a more impressive name for the new inspectorate and I
should be glad if you could give consideration to this
|| comment as soon as possible.

I am copying this letter to Joan MacNaughton (Lord
President's Office), Alex Allan (HM Treasury),
Timothy Walker (Department of Trade and Industry),
Geoff Dart (Department of Energy), Robert Gordon (Scottish
Office), Colin Williams (Welsh Office), Ivor Llewelyn
(Ministry of Agriculture, Fisheries and Food) and

Sir Robin 1Ibbs.
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Tim Flesher

Jacob Franklin, Esq.,
Paymaster General's Office.




